MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON 

15 MAY 2006
*
Cllr K Armstrong (Deputy Town Mayor)
   Cllr Mrs J Richardson
*
Cllr K Barnes
 (Town Mayor)

* Cllr Mrs N Symonds
*
Cllr A Burlton  




* Cllr R Taylor

Cllr P Demonti




* Cllr K Warnell
*
Cllr R Gilbert




   Cllr Mrs C White
*
Cllr P Gray





* Cllr G White
*
Cllr Mrs D Hollebon



* Cllr M Wood
*
Cllr D Peek





   Cllr Miss C Woodman
*
Cllr L Pinnell




* Cllr J Wyllie
*
denotes present

Prior to the commencement of the meeting members stood for one minute silence as a mark of respect at the death of Mrs Dawn Ashraf, a former Town Councillor.

The Town Mayor further conveyed deepest sympathy to Cllr Armstrong at his recent bereavement.

	596.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	
	

	
	Apologies were received from Cllr Demonti, Cllr Mrs Richardson, Cllr Mrs White and Cllr Miss Woodman.

	
	

	597.
	DECLARATION OF INTEREST

	
	

	
	None.

	
	
	
	

	598.
	REPRESENTATION TO THE COUNCIL BY [Name]

	
	

	
	None.

	
	

	599.
	MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 18 APRIL 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Town Council meeting held on 18 April 2006 be received as a correct record of the proceedings and be signed by the Town Mayor

	
	


	600.
	COMMUNICATIONS

	
	

	
	i)  CPRE – Local Development Framework

	
	To note a one day workshop had been scheduled to take place on 5 October 2006.  Members had been previously circulated with the details.

	
	

	
	ii)  Churches Together  - Street Pastors Scheme

	
	The Town Mayor referred to an e-mail received from Alan Hart, Lt Col, details of which were tabled, outlining the above scheme.  Members wishing to attend a forthcoming meeting to be held on 2 June 2006, or to learn more about how to support the initiative, were requested to contact Alan Hart, Lt Col, Chairman of Churches Together Bishop’s Stortford.

	
	

	601.
	QUESTIONS ASKED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER 24

	
	

	
	None.

	
	

	602.
	BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE

	
	

	
	None.

	
	

	603.
	COMMITTEE REPORTS

	
	

	
	At this point in the meeting both Cllr Mrs Hollebon and Cllr Wyllie vacated the Council Chamber.

	
	

	
	i)   Planning and Environment Committee                                          24 April 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	ii)  Planning and Environment Committee                                             8 May 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	604.
	WORKING PARTIES

	
	

	
	Misuse of Drugs and Substances Working Party                              20 April 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	605.
	YOUTH COUNCIL

	
	

	
	At this point both Cllr Mrs Hollebon and Cllr Wyllie re-entered the Council Chamber.

	
	

	
	Minutes of the meeting held  4 May 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	


	606.
	TOWN CENTRE MANAGEMENT 

	
	

	
	Minutes of the meeting held on 20 January 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  To note the minutes of the above meeting 

	
	

	607.
	GRANT APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	Stortford Music Festival

	
	

	
	An application had been received from Mrs A Compton, Chairman/Coordinator of the Festival, seeking a contribution in respect of the expenditure incurred in holding a two day festival on 29th and 30th April 2006, at St Mary’s Catholic School.  The amount of grant requested was £1,000.

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the grant be not approved

	
	

	608.
	FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

	
	
	

	
	i) Accounts paid up to 8/05/06

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the accounts in the sum of £76,944.26 be duly authorised for payment

	
	
	

	
	ii)  Budget Statement up to 8/05/06

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the contents of the statement be received 

	
	

	609.
	CONSULTATION ON THE PROVISION OF TRANSPORT BY HERTFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL TO FAITH SCHOOLS

	
	

	
	Members had been circulated with a copy of the Consultation document in respect of the above subject on which they were asked to comment on, or before, the deadline of 9th June 2006.  The general consensus of opinion was that all pupils should be treated on an equal basis where school transport was concerned and that it was unreasonable to charge one child and not another going to the same school.  In order to formulate a more comprehensive response, members were asked to forward any comments to the Clerk.

	
	


	610.
	REVIEW OF BURIAL FEES

	
	

	
	Members had been circulated with a copy of the Clerk’s report (see attached)

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:
	i)
	That the scale of charges as set out in Appendix C be adopted, with effect from 1 June 2006

	
	
	ii)
	That the pre-purchasing of plots be discontinued and be reviewed only when additional burial land has been secured

	
	
	iii)
	That the Town Mayor and the Town Clerk open up immediate discussions with Martin Shrosbree (EHC) as a matter of urgency to resolve the issue on the provision of additional burial land

	
	
	iv)
	That the re-use of the Old Cemetery for further interments be investigated

	
	

	611.
	CARNIVAL 2006

	
	

	
	Cllr Wyllie gave an update on the Carnival and informed members that all was going well with the preparations.  Cllr Wyllie emphasised the need for volunteer labour on the day and requested members to give their consideration to this matter.

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  That the above be noted

	
	

	612.
	ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA

	
	
	

	
	i)  Concept and Proposals for Narrow Boat Moorings on the River Stort

(letter had now been received from British Waterways)

	
	

	
	ii)  Car Parking – Herts and Essex Hospital

	
	(letter now received from the Royston, Buntingford and Bishop’s Stortford Primary Care Trust)

	
	

	613.
	EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that in view of the confidential nature of the item to be transacted, the press and public be excluded from the meeting

	
	

	614.
	LEISURE FACILITIES – LAND AT HALLINGBURY ROAD 

	
	

	
	Members had been circulated with a copy of the Clerk’s report on proposals by Penfold Park Golf Course Ltd, for the future use of the former Hallingbury Road allotments.  Members, in principle, welcomed the proposals and the Clerk was requested to arrange a formal presentation to the Council by the Company.

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s report be received
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